Arlington County Affordable Housing 

Land Use and Zoning Tools 

Affordable Housing Ordinance
In December of 2005, the Arlington County Board approved amendments to the County Zoning Ordinance that are used in the approval process of site plan projects to increase the supply of affordable housing and to streamline the approval process. The affordable housing requirements for site plan projects were codified after six months of meetings and negotiations through the Arlington Affordable Housing Roundtable, which was chaired by County Board member Jay Fisette and included participants from the development community, civic groups, housing advocates and the Planning and Housing Commissions.  The Roundtable reached unanimous agreement on their final compromise, which includes 12 elements that were incorporated into the County Zoning Ordinance and General Land Use Plan amendments.  In June of 2006, Virginia Governor Timothy Kaine signed into law bill “SB 273 Affordable Dwelling Unit Ordinance,” which ensures Arlington's authority to implement its community compromise.

The developer chooses whether to provide a cash contribution or to provide units using a percent of the increased gross floor area (GFA) above 1.0 Floor Area Ratio (FAR).  
· For on-site units, the requirement is 5% of the GFA; 
· For off-site units nearby, 7.5%; 
· For off-site units elsewhere in the county, 10%. 
· Cash contribution rates in 2012 are: $1.77/sq. ft. of GFA for first 1.0 FAR; $4.72/sq. ft. from 1.0 to 3.0 FAR for residential; $9.45/sq. ft. of GFA above 3.0 for residential; and $4.72/sq. ft. above 1.0 FAR in commercial. Cash contribution amounts are indexed to the Consumer Price Index for Housing in the Washington-Baltimore MSA.  
If the developer is providing units, they will be offered for a 30-year term, affordable at 60% of area median income.
The Special Affordable Housing Protection District (SAHPD) 
The Special Affordable Housing Protection District (SAHPD) is a special land use overlay which identifies existing affordable housing sites in the Metro Corridors which are planned for site plan projects of 3.24 FAR or higher. Existing affordable housing units are to be replaced on a 1-for-1 basis. This has been interpreted as replacing the number of bedrooms or the GFA on a 1-for-1 basis.

Bonus Density and Height
The County's 25% density and 6-story height bonus, added to the Zoning Ordinance in 2001 for site plan projects, permit both market-rate and affordable units negotiable at a ratio from 2:1 to 4:1 (market to affordable GFA), with the income from the market-rate units designed to offset the cost of the affordable units.

